CARMEL J. ANGELO
Chief Executive Officer
Clerk of the Board



COUNTY OF MENDOCINO BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

CONTACT INFORMATION
501 Low Gap Road • Room 1010
Ukiah, California 95482
TELEPHONE: (707) 463-4221

FAX: (707) 463-7237 Email: bos@mendocinocounty.org Web: www.mendocinocounty.org /government/board-of-supervisors

October 27, 2017

Governor Brown 1315 10th Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: CAL FIRE and CAL OES Response to the Redwood Complex Fire

Dear Governor Brown,

Please see the attached letters to CAL FIRE Director Ken Pimlott and CAL OES Director Mark Ghirlarducci. The response of these two gentlemen and their agencies to the fire emergency in Mendocino County has been nothing less than extraordinary. Without the strong and effective response by CAL FIRE and CAL OES the devastation caused by the fire would have been far greater and the recovery would be much more problematical. We commend you for your responsiveness to the statewide fire emergencies and for your wisdom in appointing Director Pimlott and Director Ghirlarducci to their positions. Their responsiveness and dedication to their duties are a credit to your administration and the State of California.

Sincerely,

Ahn Me Cowlin

John McCowen, Chair

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors